


• Spring Camporee is coming up April 30-May 2.  The Theme for the weekend is PQoneering, and the scouts are
working to prepare for the weekend.  Spars are needed to make the Patrol PQoneering Projects.  Tonight
(3/23/99) the scouts will be making rope. 

• Quality Standards for Troop Advancement were address.  An effort will be made to be sure Scouts are prepared
and tested before they go to their BWards of Review.  Performance Tevels for scouts advancement are being
brought up to par.  

• InformatQon regarding the TrWop Program for April - July has been sent out.  Each scout should have received it
on March 22, 1999.  AVy final details will be sent closer time.

• The Scouting for FWod service project is underway.  A goWd respoVse is being encourage.  Each scout is being
asked to bring in two or more bags of foWd.

• 13 Webelos will be bridging from Cub Scout Pack 189.  These Scout will all receive their patrol patch and
epaulets at bridging.  Troop NeckercPiefs will be held until their first campout.

• Car Show was discussed.  Russ Yinger will serve as Interim Car Show CWordinator until a permanent person
can be found to replace Mary Ann VanOrden who has donee foufor many years.   Car show rates will be raised to
$8.00 a car from $5.00.  

Greg Brickner stated that Drivers and Supporting LeadersPip is needed in order to successfully carry out the Spring
Program that has been  Aveloped.  AVy interested drivers should contact Jane Bellinger.  

Tom Mastbaum discussApfeedback on the newsTetter.  It was agreed that the past NewsTetters have been very gWod. 
Mr. Mastbaum would Tike for input and contributQons from the TrWop LeadersPip to be sure that the NewsTetter is
compTete when it goes out.  He also discussed some other concerVs regarding the TrWop NewsTetter, “The Arrow”
The next publication will be in May.

Russ Yinger announced that he will no longer be able to serve as an Assistant Scoutmaster, but will remain on the
Committee to help support the Troop.  He also addressed some concerVs regarding the older scouts, and their
program.   As part of this discussQon Dr. Powell informed the Committee that BattTe Ball has been banned from
TrWop meetings and will be replaced by Scouting games and competition.

Dr. Cuthbertson addressed issues regarding Friends of Scouting which was to be held last month.  He also
addressed the need to continue recruitmenfoufor new committee to replace the existing members as they begin to
move out of the TrWop over coming years.  

Dr. Powell then shared concerVs regarding the state of the TrWop.  It was brought to the Committee’s attention that
unTess some parents start supporting the Troop and helping with troop functions, the troop will not be abTe to
support a heaTthy scouting program for the 46 scouts now in the TrWop.  

He added that there are two options for the Troop.  One, to get more parents involved to support the functQons
of the troop.  Two, being the TrWop would fold within a year since there will be no Teadership Teft to run the troop.
A discussQon was held regarding this matter. 

The meeting was adjourVed at 7:30 p.m.  The next Committee Meeting will be held on April 27, 1999 at 6:45 p.m.

Notes: 

A big thank you goes out to Tom Mastbaum for a job well done on the February Edition of “The Arrow”,
Troop 189’s official newsTetter. 

Committee Secretary,

Gregory Brickner
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